West Fork Parks Committee Meeting Minutes
December 6, 2019
Members Present: Clay Hungate, Darrin Byrum, Jordan Smith, Anthony Foster
Members Absent: Susan Neyman, John Karnes
Others Present: Chad Harrison-Parks Director, Caroline Rochelle, Wylie McIntyre 
Meeting called to session: 6:07 pm 
Public Forum: Caroline Rochelle and Wylie McIntyre, applicants for the open committee position, introduced themselves and spoke about their interest in serving on the parks committee. 
October Minutes: The committee reviewed and approved the October minutes.
Budget – October & November: The committee reviewed and approved the October & November budgets. 
Old Business:
Meeting Times\Dates: The Committee scheduled the next meeting for January 13th at noon. Location for the January meeting TBD. 
The Committee adjourned the meeting and entered into Executive Session at 6:30

to discuss the committee applicants.
The meeting reconvened at 6:38.
Committee Member: The Committee recommended Caroline Rochelle to fill the open Committee position. The Director will send the recommendation to the Mayor and ask him to present it to the Council for confirmation at the City Council meeting on December 10th.   
Disc Golf Course Update: The Director stated most of the baskets had been installed and the tee-pads would be installed soon. Although the course would be playable soon, it would not be completed and officially opened to the public at this time. There is still a lot of work to be done on the terrain itself, and small bridges and signage needed to be installed. The Director hoped to have a grand opening tournament sometime in March to officially open the course.  
New Business: 

Carter Park Pavilions: The Director stated he would like to move two of the existing small pavilions located by the main parking lot at Carter Park to the two future entry points of the disc golf course. The Director stated there were four pavilions in this location that were getting very little use. The Committee decided to move the two pavilions. They also discussed new locations for the other two pavilions that might better serve the park. No decisions were made on the two remaining pavilions. 
2020 Summer Ball Registration: The Committee reviewed the 2020 registration forms and information sheet. The Committee discussed the registration fees and decided to keep the current fees in place. Darrin ask if the WCCL still allowed for the exception for the 14U age division. The Director stated the age exception rule was in place, and he would add it to the information sheet.   
Coaches Selection Committee: Darrin Byrum and Clay Hungate were selected to serve on the Coaches Selection and Rules Appeals Committee for the 2020 season. 
Concession Lease: The Committee discussed changes to the Concession Lease Application\Contract. The Committee decided to adjust the price and dates to include the Fall Ball Program. The Committee stated they would like to retain the current vendor to operate the concession stand for the 2020 season and not to advertise for a vendor at this time. If the vendor cannot be retained, we will advertise for a new vendor in January.
Other Business:  Anthony Foster ask questions about umpire training and stated he would be willing to help with umpire training. Anthony also stated he would like for the P.A. system at Carter Park to be added to the agenda for January.
Adjourn: 7:16 pm
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